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DEVOTIONAL:

In the middle of Summer 2022, nature is continually revealing the character and nature of God.  Every tree, every stream, every animal on the face of the planet bears witness to the glory and majesty of the Triune God. There is simply no excuse.  Nature proves not only that God exists, but that He is kind and gracious to all that He has made.
FAMILY FAITH MINISTRY:

Neighbor Nights, August 8th-11th, 6-8 PM.  It is a coming together of all God’s people to break bread together, engage in scripture in meaningful ways to encourage and support our human design for community and praising God.  (think of this as VBS for adults and kids together!)  Join us for an evening of food and faith.  Four evenings of learning about what it means to be a good neighbor.  Dinner will be served at 6PM followed by a lesson with music, games and crafts.  This event is free.  Registration is helpful so we can plan accordingly but not necessary. Contact Jen Juhasz at jencpctoledo@gmail.com.   

Calling ALL children & youth:  Pastor Cathy’s last Sunday is approaching quickly!  The Children and Family Ministry team is planning a special gift for her and we need your fingerprint!! Stop by the church during the week or add it on Sunday when you come to worship. We will be presenting her gift on August 7th, her last Sunday.  Please plan to join us that Sunday for worship and wishing her well.

CPC Tuesday School: This is a one morning a week program that will start in the fall for children ages 2.5 to 5 years old provided they are potty trained.  We offer faith and fun with an opportunity for children to interact in a classroom setting with their peers.  September 13th is our first day of class!  We still have openings.  Registration is required and space is limited.  Contact Jen Juhasz with any questions at jencpctoledo@gmail.com or 419-475-8629 ext. 204.  Help us spread the word to families that might be interested in this program.

YOUTH NEWS:

The youth group is heading to Montreat, N.C., for the summer youth conference for the first week of August.  We are very excited to kick off this fall with a few new faces and some fun activities.  On July 24th we’ll be heading to a Mudhen’s game to say goodbye to summer.  When we get back the youth will be providing worship leadership in one of the late August services.

The “Youth Envelope Fundraiser” is up in Scott Hall!  Please choose an envelope with the amount you are able to donate for the Youth events and return it to Janet Brehm Taylor or place it in the drop box outside of the church secretary, Amalya’s office.

COFFEE HOUR:  

Volunteers are needed to host Coffee Hour following Sunday worship services.  This is an important time for fellowship and the opportunity to get to know one another better.  However, no one has been signing up.  The only way that we can continue with this activity is if folks step forward to prepare the coffee and provide light refreshments (baked goods and/or fruit).  Please consider volunteering to do so.  Sign-up sheets are in the narthex & on the bulletin board in Scott Hall, or call Jan Whitaker at 419-475-1265.
MISSION UPDATE:

The mission commission is right sizing our efforts to help those in need.  We are focusing on local mission this year.  We are having two summer/fall projects.  The first is Feed Your Neighbor.  We are extending an invitation to all church members to donate what they can to this worthwhile program.  For some families, this is the only way they can make it month to month to be able to put food on the table and take care of their home.  No donation is too small and large donations are welcome.


July:  Paper and soap products


August:  Fruits and Vegetables


September:  Meats and other Proteins


October:  Starches

There will be a collection box in the Narthex.  No perishables please.

The second project will be a shower/ice cream social for the Beach House.  The Beach House is a nonprofit homeless shelter that focuses on families and single parents.  It provides not only shelter, but education, mental health treatment, substance abuse treatment, and life skills development to enable clients to transition to permanent housing.  This have needs for new household goods, bedding, cookware, and gift cards.  More information will be coming.  Mark your calendars for some time in September for the ice cream social.

RECEPTION:  
August 7th will be Reverend Cathy’s final sermon and a “Farewell Reception” will be held in Scott Hall following the service.  Please plan to join us that Sunday for worship and to wish her well.  
PNC UPDATE:

The PNC has finished the Ministry Information form (MIF).  It has been posted online at the Church Leadership Connection to begin advertising!!  Thank you for your prayers.  We’ve made excellent progress this month, thanks to the PNC skill set, prayer and discernment, and the gentle grace of God.
An Interim team is in place to take over pastoral duties after August 7th.  

CARING FOR OUR NEIGHBORS:

Feed your Neighbor - Your support is especially important in the summer when some children are not receiving meals at school.  Food and personal care items can be placed in the bin in the church Narthex.

CARE AND CONCERN:
Homebound:  
Ruby Anderson, Derrill Beat, Jim Bouder, Karen Cox, Sally Rose, Connie Terry, Leland Floyd, Sherry Gilbert, Mary Garrison, Jama Roman, Sally Bales, Ellen Cochran.

Ongoing Medical Concerns: 
Mildred Harrison, Barbara & Richard Brownlee, Kay Montgomery, Don & Sandy Townsend, Erin Beucler, Joelyn & Millard Stone, Margie Olson, Kathy Batdorf, Mary Wharram, Linda Bell, Katie Wharram, Jim & Sanda Findley, Tom McGannon, Mary Lou Forsee, Judd Collins.
Announcement:

Please pray for the Huffman family, Amy, Chris, Nick and Lauren, as they recover from a house fire.  They were not home at the time, but there is significant damage so they will be in temporary housing for many months.

Deaths: 
Eric Albring (son of Judy Ganoom) passed on Saturday, June 11th
Relatives & Friends: 

Rev. Cathy Johnson-Paine & Steve Paine

Nell & Jim McIntosh (sister & brother in law of Hattie Kate Howell)

Gene Canestrao, John Shelly, Daniel Saevig, Steve Howard (friends of Dan Batdorf)

Bob Montri (Kathy Batdorf’s step father)

Elsie Montri (Kathy Batdorf’s mother)

Dennis Batdorf (Dan Batdorf’s brother)

Mickey & Barbara York (friends of Kathy & Dan Batdorf)

Aaron Grizaniuk and his parents Pat and Tony (former CPC members)

Brian Hann (cousin of Joni & Walt Pinkham)

Debra & Ken West (in-laws of Joni & Walt Pinkham’s daughter)

Rev. Cathi King (pastor at FPC Tecumseh)
Reg Frey (brother of Jody Zaiser)
Jeff Anthony (nephew of Millard & Joelyn Stone)

Thank you, members of the Prayer Team, for praying for our members and friends during their difficult times.  If you would like to be part of the Prayer Team, call Carolyn Collins 419-205-6400 or email her at fritzecjc58@gmail.com.  

PRAYER:

Heavenly Father, we thank You for this August summertime.  Thank You for protecting and encouraging our lives and families.  To You be glory forever and ever!  During this August 2022, Eternal God, empower us to walk in holiness, in love, and in faith, in Jesus’ name.  Amen.
